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MARCH ASSEMBLY
This months assembly was led by
1  and 2  Class. They told the
story of St. Patrick, our patron
saint. The Gaeilgóir na Míosa
students were also given their
certificate. Well done to all the
children who were commended
on making a big effort to speak in
Irish 
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WORLD BOOK DAY
World book day 2025 was
celebrated in March. The children
drew a scene from a book that
they love. The school was
decorated with a variety of
scenes from the children’s
favourite books. 

On March 21  the children in the
school wore odd socks or very
colourful socks in aid of raising
awareness of Down Syndrome.
The school organised a collection
in aid of Down Syndrome Ireland
and we raised €178 on the day. 
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SCHOOL SOLAR PANELS

The children in 6  class have been
preparing for their Confirmation on
March 6 . We introduced the class at
assembly and the children explained
what it meant to make their
confirmation. They told us about the
name that they chose as their
Confirmation name. 
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CONFIRMATION CLASS

Ms. Beirne organised the Seachtain na
Gaeilge activities for the whole school. The
children enjoyed a Tra na gCeist, ceili and
DEAR time as Gaeilge. The school was a hive
of activity for the week and the children had
a great time. On Friday the children finished
off the week with a lá glas. 

SEACHTAIN NA GAEILGE

Four teams from 4th-6  Class
competed in the Kilcloon Credit Union
Quiz. The team of four students from
4  class won the quiz for their age
group. This is the first time a team
from our school has won the quiz. The
four children progressed to the next
round which was held in Dublin.
Unfortunately they were not
successful in this round but they had
a great day and made the school
proud. Well done.
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CREDIT UNION QUIZ

New solar panels have been installed on
the roof of the school. Not only are they
more energy efficient so better for the
environment, they will save the school
lots of money on electricity. A monitor
has been installed in the school corridor
so that the children can look at the
energy that is being generated each day
by the solar panels.


